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 The Mission of  Annunciation Catholic School 

Within our strong Catholic community, we develop children to their fullest God-given potential -   

spiritually, intellectually, morally, socially, and physically. 
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I MPORTANT  DATES  
 

 

APRIL   
2 -  6  Easter  Break  

9 - School Celebration of Feast 

of the Annunciation  

15 - ACS Mass @ 8:30 a.m. 

21 - Daddy Daughter Dance  

28 - Grandparents Guild 

Meeting 10am  

 

M AY  
1 - May Crowning  

2 - Spring Concert  

4 - Field day, early dismissal  

6 - ACS Mass @ OLOJ 11 a.m. 

10 - Kinder Orientation  

16 - 8th Grade Graduation  

18 - Kindergarten Promotion  

24 - Last day of school, Student 

awards, early dismissal, 

STREAM event  

Summer Vacation!!!!  

May Crowing  

Tuesday May 1  

9 a.m.  

Whatõs Inside: Annunciationõs Artists Paint a Bright Future 

The students of Annunciation shined at local art shows across the Valley of  the 

Sun this year.  ACS art teacher, Mrs. Debbie Himmeleinõs enthusiasm for teaching 

has truly provided the perfect environment for our students to learn and express 

their creativity.  ACS students of every grade have produced some impressive 

pieces across many mediums.  

Thirty  ACS students  participated for the first time in the Tempe Festival for the 

Arts Youth Art Competition and several  won awards for their creativity, originality 

and overall skill for their grade level  in the  2D and 3D Fine Art disciplines. Schools 

from all over Arizona participated in this event where attendance reaches over 

225,000 people. All entries were on display in the Youth Block Gallery March 22 - 

25.  

6th graders Mary Hill, Keegan Tax and 

Jayden Jevnick won 1st place for their project 

and 8th grader Hailey Schwartz won 3rd 

place in the same category. 5th grader 

Nathan Schlarb, pictured right won honorable 

mention. Ryker Sarchett, 3rd grade, won 

honorable mention and his work was 

purchased by an art enthusiast!  See their 

work on page 3!  

On April 14, 4th grader Bevin Kremerõs art 

work will be part of a select group to be entered in the Crozier Galaõs silent auction. 

The Crozier Gala is a major fundraiser for Catholic education in the diocese. The 38 

students whose artwork was chosen will be entered in a drawing to win a $1,000 

prize for the winning artistõs school.  

Congratulations to all our young artists and thanks to Mrs. Himmelein for her love 

of art and teaching!  

 Annunciation Catholic School   

Class of 2018 Graduation  

Wednesday, May 16  

Mass Celebration begins at 5:30 p.m.  

St. Gabriel the Archangel Catholic Church  

Reception follows in the Middle School Hall  

All are welcome to attend!  
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Annunciation All School Mass on Sunday, May 6, 11 a.m.  

at Our Lady of Joy Catholic Church in Carefree  

Annunciation was recently highlighted in the spring edition of Seton Catholicõs 

magazine The Sentinel Shield. Seton Catholic Preparatory High School is a co -

ed diocesan school located in Chandler, AZ. Seton opened in 1954 and currently 

has over 550 students enrolled.   

A copy of the one-page article can be found on page 9 of this newsletter. To view 

the full edition of The Sentinel Shield, follow the link below.  

https://setoncatholic.org/images/alumni/uploads/Shield_Spring_2018.pdf  

Seton Catholic High School Shares the Story of Annunciation Catholic School  

ACS Moves to Online Enrollment for 2018 -2019 

Prior to the end of the school year, all families are asked to complete a packet of necessary enrollment forms for 

the coming school year.  This information includes emergency contacts, approved pickup, computer use 

agreement, etc. In May, we will move a majority of these forms via ParentsWeb (part of RenWeb) where each 

family will be able to access and complete the required information online.  There will one or two forms that you 

will be required to download, complete and return to the school office prior to the school year. Note there is no 

payment due as all returning families were billed the returning student enrollment fee in your March Smart 

Tuition bill. All parents will receive an email when the online enrollment period begins. As with all new processes, 

we anticipate we will learn how to make this process better as we go along.  We appreciate your feedback and ask 

for your patience as we streamline the enrollment process.   

On March 17, 2018, the ACS Vibrant Vinnies were presented with the  

official Letter of Aggregation and unveiled their banner at the quarterly 

St. Vincent de Paul General Membership Meeting. Recognized as the  

first Young Vincentians conference in the West, current Vibrant Vinnies, 

alumni and their families were there to celebrate. Back in 2012, Ling Patty 

shared her vision with Principal Dr. Pristash to encourage young people to 

serve the poor. In what once was a vision, now stands as yet another first 

for ACS. The Vibrant Vinnies have served over 400 service hours to help 

those in need in our community. Under the direction of Shirley and Mike 

Smalley for the past four years, the ACS Vibrant Vinnies have on average 

thirty members who range in age from Fifth to Eighth grade. They have a 

complete slate of officers and hold monthly meetings.  

They participate in one to two service projects a month and do home  

visits during the summer with an inner city conference. They raised over a 

$1,000 for their Chris Becker Dining Room Christmas party by 

participating in the National Friends of the Poor Walk sponsored by 

District 11. The success of this youth conference is based on their being an 

actual conference whose meetings and activities are not necessarily geared 

toward the young. They have awareness of the social issues that lead to 

poverty, understand the history and the Societyõs mission, and they are 

determined to use their youth as a unique springboard to serve.  

Their conference motto is "You are never to young to make a difference." By 

offering the Vincentian vocation to the young, we promote the mission of the Society, we create members for the 

future, and we help to change the lives of young people and their families through service to others.  

ACS Vibrant Vinnieõs Officially Recognized Conference of St. Vincent de Paul 

Pictured above: Current members of 

the Vibrant Vinnieõs with Ling Patty.  

https://setoncatholic.org/images/alumni/uploads/Shield_Spring_2018.pdf
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Accreditation Update  

ACS Artists show well at Tempe Arts Festival  

From left to right:  First place winner, A Golden Abstraction by Mary Hill, Keegan Tax, and Jayden Jevnick. 3rd place 

winner, Faces of the Past by Hailey Schwartz and Honorable Mention winner by Ryker Sarchett with Rainbow Donkey.  

Our Self Study work continues as we have completed Chapter 3 and submitted it to the Commissioner 

of Accreditation for review. Soon we will begin the work on òChapter 4 - Action Plan,ó in which we will 

use the data and analysis from our self -study to determine goals that will further enhance student 

learning. Goals will be focused on student faith formation as well as student academic growth, and will 

include specific strategies for implementation. This Action Plan will be an important guiding document 

for us over the next six years as we continue to focus on improving student learning.  

 

Accreditation Timeline Changes  

At the recommendation of the Commissioner of Accreditation, we have moved two of our timeline dates 

to allow more time for development and to complete the document closer to the onsite visit date (Nov. 

28-30).  

New dates:  

June 15  ð update school profile  

Sept. 10  ð complete the action plan  

 

Survey Take -Aways  

In reviewing the parent survey responses, we have found that there are some facts about our school 

that are best kept secrets. For example, over a third of parent respondents are unaware that 100% of 

the teaching staff, including specials, become certified catechists within three years of being hired in 

the diocese. The Kino Institute at the Diocese of Phoenix provides courses in the systematic study of 

Church teachings, as well as real, practical faith formation methodology. This process prepares 

catechists to know, love and serve the Lord more deeply . Initial certification requires 45 hours of 

coursework, with 24 hours of renewal training required every three years. This requirement 

contributes to the strong Catholic identity present in our school.  
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2018-2019 

Important School Dates  
 

Aug. 6 - Open House and New Family Orientation  

Aug. 7 - First day of school, Noon dismissal  

Nov. 21 - Early dismissal at noon  

Nov. 22-23 - Thanksgiving Break  

Nov. 28-30 Onsite Accreditation Team Visit  

Dec. 21 - Early dismissal  

Dec. 24 - Jan. 7 - Christmas Break  

Jan. 21 -  Martin Luther King Jr. Day  

Feb. 15 - Feb. 18 - Presidentõs Day weekend 

March 15 - No school, Teacher In Service  

March 18 - School holiday  

April 18 - Early dismissal at noon  

April 19 - Good Friday no school  

April 22 - 26 - Easter Break  

May 23 - Last day of school  

ACS Alumni Inducted into the National Honor Society,  

2018-2019  

Enrollment News  

We are almost at full capacity for the 

2018-2019 school year. Here is the current 

status of each grade:  

 

Kindergarten - full with wait list  

1st grade - 22 students  

2nd grade - full  

3rd grade - 24 students  

4th grade - full with wait list  

5th grade - full with wait list  

6th grade - full with wait list  

7th grade - full  

8th grade -  20 students  

 

Congratulations to five of our Class of 2016 alumnae: Megan Galbreath, Erin Hill, 

Tayler Killoren, Michelle Montalvo and Caroline Thorpe, all sophomoreõs at Xavier 

College Preparatory, who were inducted into the National Honor Society.  To be 

eligible for National Honor Society, a student must have 3 semesters of high school 

with a minimum grade point of average of 3.75.  Xavier requires their students to 

have at least a 3.8 GPA.  These young ladies are hard working students who also 

participate in time consuming extra curricular school activities such as orchestra, 

basketball, mountain biking, tennis, swimming and rowing.  We are so proud of 

these young ladies!  

No Cook Wednesday ñPei Wei at the Summit  

(32607 N Scottsdale Rd)  
Wednesday, April 25,  11 a.m. - 9 pm 

Stop in for lunch or dinner   

 20% of proceeds will come back to ACS to help cover the cost of the 

transportation for the 8th grade trip.  

See ad on next page! 
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ACS Kindergarten Growing by Leaps and Bounds  

 

Now in its fifth year, our kindergarten program is bursting at 

the seams. Each year, more seats are filled by siblings and more 

students end up on a wait list. For the 2018 -19 School year, 19 

of the Kindergarten seats are filled with siblings, leaving only 

one seat open for new families and 16 on a wait list. In order to 

open our doors to more families seeking a Catholic education, 

Fr. Dennis and Dr. Pristash have made the decision to increase the Kindergarten 

enrollment cap to 25, the same cap used for grades 1 -8.  

Not only does this mean more students receiving the benefit of a Catholic education, it also 

increases the likelihood of filling the first -grade class each year with returning students. 

Our kindergarten will continue to be staffed by an experienced, qualified teacher and full -

time teacher aide, with additional instructional support from our full -time Resource 

Teacher. The need to open more seats is a testament to the strength of our school 

community and the success of our academic program. Congratulations to us on yet another 

milestone!  

Here comes Field Day 2018!!  
Many volunteers are needed ñ watch for Sign Up Information to come home soon.  

Bonus Field Day Activities:  

Coach Blundell gets his head shaved and we Silly String Dr. Pristash!  


